
 

 

Our reference: KHD/SB*  

18th March 2020 
 
Dear Families, 
 
Re: Coronavirus (COVID-19) Update 
 
As you will likely have just seen on the news, schools in the UK have been told to close this week.  We 
will remain open as usual on Thursday 19th March however in order to give our staff time to implement 
the contingency plan we have been working on, we will be closed to all students on Friday 20th March.  
We apologise for any inconvenience and we would ask that you are understanding of any delay in 
responding to emails or phone calls as we prepare for school closure. 
 
At the time of writing, we are awaiting further information from the Local Authority regarding school 
opening for certain groups of students to include those children of key workers.  Should you have 
concerns regarding childcare on Friday, please do not hesitate to contact the school.  
 
I will write to all families tomorrow with further information and guidance. I appreciate the exam news 
will have been as much of a shock to our Year 11 and 13 students as it was for us and we will be running 
an additional study session for these students tomorrow afternoon and ensure that they leave us fully 
resourced for the weeks ahead.  As per my letter yesterday, work will be available for all students on 
Show My Homework and a reminder of their login details was issued today. 
 
Thank you for your continued support at this difficult time. 
 
 
Best regards, 
 
K. Heard 
 
Mrs K Heard 
Headteacher 
 
 
Useful Links 
 
NHS: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/  
 
Talking to your child about Coronavirus: https://www.northbridgehouse.com/wp-
content/uploads/sites/48/2020/03/Cognita_Coronavirus_tips.pdf 
 
Public Health England: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-information-for-the-
public 
 
 


